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HEALTH OFFICER MEMORANDUM

DATE: 
March 12, 2014



HO Memo #14-10
TO: 

Health Officers



CRF Cancer Program Coordinators


SAHC Program Directors, Coordinators, and Staff

FROM:
Carmela Groves, R.N., M.S.


Program Manager, Surveillance and Evaluation Unit



Center for Cancer Prevention and Control 

RE: 

Colonoscopy Feedback Reports, 2014

We have prepared the updated provider-specific Colonoscopy Quality Assurance (QA) reports for 2014.  We will be mailing to each program coordinator updated colonoscopy feedback reports for two different time periods for each provider that contain provider-specific colonoscopy data for:

· Procedures performed from July 1, 2006 through December 31, 2010; and

· Procedures performed from January 1, 2011 through December 31, 2013.  

These provider-specific reports are being sent to each individual Cigarette Restitution Fund (CRF), Cancer Prevention, Screening, Education, and Treatment (CPEST) Program, via interdepartmental mail, on colonoscopists who have performed colonoscopies for the jurisdiction during the specified time frame.  The data are derived from the Client Database information that local staff enter.  If a colonoscopist has contracted with more than one program, we will produce ONE report for that provider (all the colonoscopies in all of the jurisdictions, i.e., the multi-jurisdiction report), and we will share it with each local program that holds a contract with that provider.  Please work with your neighboring jurisdictions to coordinate your plan for sharing the feedback report for colonoscopists who contracted with multiple programs.

We are also including the following attachments: 

1. The statewide All Provider Report with numbers and results for colonoscopies performed from July 1, 2006 through December 31, 2010 (Attachment 1);
2. The statewide All Provider Report with numbers and results for the more recent colonoscopies performed from January 1, 2011 through December 31, 2013 (Attachment 1);

3. A description that explains the report and the graph (Attachment 2).
4. A ‘Dear Colleague’ letter signed by Dr. Stanley Watkins (for your use when you give the reports to your providers) (Attachment 3).
5. A template letter from your Health Officer to accompany the reports you send to providers (for your optional use) (Attachment 4); this is sent in PDF and Microsoft Word for editing.
In accordance with provider contracts for 2014, which stipulated that colonoscopy quality would be reviewed and reports generated, each of the local programs should share this information with their providers.

Please recognize that this is potentially sensitive information since it is provided by colonoscopist, and handle appropriately.
We are asking, upon receipt of the colonoscopy feedback reports, that you:

· Review the Colonoscopy Feedback Report for each provider who has performed one or more colonoscopies in the period.

· Give each provider:

1.  A copy of the Dear Colleague letter and/or a letter from your Health Officer or your program explaining the information;

2.  A copy of the statewide reports; and

3.  A copy of his/her Colonoscopy Feedback Report(s).
· For providers who serve more than one jurisdiction, decide which program will contact the provider with the results—or whether each program will contact the provider.

Please let me know when your jurisdiction has notified the provider(s) and whether there is any feedback on these reports.  We will also touch base with you on future teleconferences.  If you have any questions, please e-mail Annette Hopkins at annette.hopkins@maryland.gov or call 410-767-0810.
Attachments (e-mailed to Health Officers and CRF program staff; packets of quality assurance reports mailed to CRF/CPEST Coordinators)

cc:
D. Gugel

S. Hokenmaier


C. Lewis


D. Shell


M. Spencer

The information contained in this transmission is private. It may also be legally privileged and/or confidential information of the sender or a third party, authorized only for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure, distribution, or copying of this transmission is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please return the original message and notify the sender immediately.
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